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Our file 2017-500077 

March 30, 2022 

Attn: 

Dear Chief and Council: 

Re: Site C – Notification of additional information regarding an existing approval 
under Sec. 9(1) of the Navigation Protection Act (NPA), for Fish Habitat 
Compensation Structures located at/on 56° 12’ 06.88”N 120° 50’ 36.53”W, Peace 
River, Peace River – Side channel upstream of Old Fort, in the Province of British 
Columbia 

We are writing to inform you that Transport Canada (TC) has received additional 
information from BC Hydro regarding file number 2017-500077.  

Background Information 

TC issued an approval to BC Hydro for file number 2017-500077, pursuant to Section 
9(1) of the Navigation Protection Act (NPA) on May 18, 2017. 

The approval concerned the construction of a Fish Habitat Compensation Structure that 
BC Hydro is required to complete as part of Fisheries Act authorizations for the Site C 
Project.  The location spans a section of the Peace River, downstream, of the Site C 
dam site. 

The additional information – Increased proposed Fish Habitat Compensation area 

BC Hydro has proposed to expand the previously approved fish habitat compensation 
structure area.  In the attached map, the area represented is red is the area previously 
approved. The increased fish habitat compensation area will encompass the area 
represented in green and may extend as far as the area represented in yellow. 

Transport Canada is of the opinion that the proposed in water works will have no 
additional impacts to navigation considering the design and the location of the works and 
as such will be adding this information to the previously approved file. 

Transport Canada Terms and Conditions 

TC has a regulatory role for any works placed in, under, through or above a navigable 
waterway, as there is a potential interference with navigation. As TC has already 
previously approved the works, the Terms and Conditions will remain the same. 














